Known as Section 9528, the provision is
entitled

“Armed Forces Recruiter Access to Students and Student Information” and
states the following:

(1) Access to student recruiting information.
Notwithstanding... [20 U.S.C. § 1232g(a)(5)(B)] and
except as provided in paragraph (2) [providing that a
secondary school student’s name, address and telephone
number can be withheld upon the parent’s request], each
local educational agency receiving assistance under this Act
shall provide, on a request made by military recruiters or an
institution of higher education, access to secondary school
Students names, addresses, and telephone listings.
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October 8, 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians:

On January 8, 2002, President Bush signed into law the No Child Left Behind Act 0of 2001. This
legislation was enacted to help ensure that every child has the opportunity to obtain a
high-quality education in order to reach standards well beyond those that were previously
deemed possible.

On the reverse of this letter, I have enclosed a copy of Section 9528 of the Act, titled Armed
Forces Recruiter Access to Students Recruiting Information, which provides the guidelines for
compliance with the requirements of the Act. In accordance with 9528(a)(1), HVRHS must
provide the armed forces and colleges with the names, addresses and telephone numbers of all
students currently enrolled by October 1, 2020 if that information is requested.

The parent/guardian of a student may request that the student’s information not be released.
Please consider this letter notification of your rights as they refer to the release of your child’s
directory information by HVRHS. If we do not receive instructions from you not to release this

information by November 15, 2020, your child’s information will be released on or after

November 16, 2020. I included for your convenience a form that you may return to the main
office. Please do not hesitate to call me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

SR il

I, parent/guardian of? who resides at

street town state/zip
do not give permission for HVRHS to release my child’s / children’s information.

Signed (Parent/Guardian)

10720

The H.V.R.H.S.community promotes personal and academic growth, as well as independence of thought and spirit for allits members, within a culture of respect, responsibility and salety. This statementincludes
acommitment to 21st century academic expectations which encourage all members to grow 1o their potential, accept and respect different learning styles, solve problems and think analytically, and communicate
their ideas effectively. Members of the school community are also expected to make ethical choices, demonstrate social and civic responsibility and show pride and care for the school and its environment.

It is the policy of Regional School District One that no person shall be excluded from participation in, denied the benefits of, or ctherwise dis_crin}'mglet_i against unde_a[ any prog'ram‘rinc‘luding gmgloqunl,
because of race, color, religious creed, sex, age, national origin, disability, or any other basis prohibited by Connecticut State and/or Federal nondiscrimination laws. Inquiries regarding dislrict nondiscrimination
policies should be directed to the Director of Pupil Services, 236 Warren Tumpike Road, Falls Village, CT 06031, 824-5639 ext 4.




